
CHESHIRE FOREST HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
MEETING MINUTES  

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors  

20 June 2023 
 

According to Article XI, Section 1 of the Cheshire Forest Homeowners Association By-Laws, a regular meeting of 

the Board was held on Tuesday, June 20, 2023, at 500 Cheshire Forest Drive, Chesapeake, VA 23322. 

  

The President, Mrs. Karol, opened the meeting at 6:01 pm. Mr. Gold, Vice-President, Mr. Krebs, Treasurer, Directors 

Mrs. Monnikendam, Mrs. Nash, and Mr. Merritt constituting a quorum.  

 

Board members absent: Mrs. Jane McKlveen. 

 

United Property Associates:  Melissa Arsement- present 

 

Mrs. Karol moved for the Board to move into an Executive Session for a Due Process Hearing, Compliance Violations, 

Owner Correspondence, and the Delinquency Report. 

 

The Open Session was reconvened at 7:00 pm. 

 

Nothing was carried out of the Executive Session that required action on the part of the Board. 

 

Mrs. Karol moved that the agenda be adopted as written.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Monnikendam and 

unanimously approved.  

  

Mrs. Karol moved to approve the May Minutes of The Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors as written; the motion 

was seconded by Mrs. Nash and unanimously approved.                    

       

Homeowner’s Forum: 
 A member addressed concerns that it appears on social media that individual members are using our pool and tennis 

courts to make money. The Board assured the Member that the tennis lessons offered in our community are for the benefit 

of the Membership, not the general public. The swim lessons offered by a Member to another Member during regular pool 

operating hours are not the purview of the Board.  

 

Presentations: 
Mike Salpeter of Tide Swimming addressed the Board to ascertain the level of interest in a partnership to cover the 

Association's pool for it to operate year-round. The Board expressed concern that all the Members of the Association own 

the pool and that the partnership could be challenging to execute. We asked Mr. Salpeter if they had partnered with any 

Home Owner Associations, and if so, could they provide information on how that partnership was structured. Thus far, 

Tide Swimming has not partnered with any other HOA.  The Board has taken in the information, and no further action is 

required. 

 

Rachel Monnikendam, a Member, made a presentation to the Board seeking approval to have pet quail. Pet quail and the 

requirements to raise and care for them do not violate the Chesapeake City Ordinance nor any provision of the 

Association’s Governing Documents. Miss Monnikendam assured the Board that the quails are not being raised for 

commercial purposes—they are pets. 

 

 

Committees Reporting: 
  

• ACC Committee- Mr. Gold reports that there is one pending application before the Committee. 

 

• Communications Committee- The plan and scope document for MyGreenCondo due to the Board will be 

completed by the Board no later than 12 July. 






